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TERM FOUR 2023 CALENDAR 
 

9 Oct .......................... Start of Term Four  

10 Oct ........................ Uniform Shop open  

11 Oct ........................ Wednesday; school starts 9:45am 

18 –29 Oct ............... Bay Art in School Hall 

20 Oct ........................  Goldie 

20 Oct ........................ GBHS pool open to key holders 

23 Oct  ....................... Labour Day 

24 Oct ........................ Uniform Shop open 

25 Oct ........................ Wednesday; school starts 9:45am 

27 Oct ........................  Last Day for Yr 11, 12, 13 

27 Oct ........................ Te Whare Kai closed after today 

30 Oct ........................ BoT meeting 6:30pm 

7 Nov ......................... NCEA exams start 

7 Nov ......................... Uniform Shop open 

21 Nov ....................... Uniform Shop open 

18 Dec………...End of Term four; End of school year (TBC) 

Tēnā koutou katoa 
 

BoT decision on cell phone ban 
We received 119 responses to 
the parent/whānau survey. 
90% were in favour of the ban, 
7% were against it and 3% 
unsure. I also spoke to a 
number of students in their form classes. 
 

At its meeting on Monday night, the 
Board voted unanimously in favour of 
the following motions: 
 

    1.That the BoT ban use of cell phones 
for years 7-11, between 8.50am and 
3.00pm from the start of 2024. 

  2.That the procedural details of the cell 
phone ban, including consequences, 
be determined and managed by 
School Leadership. 

 

HOD Māori appointed 
Matua Anaru Mikaere has been 
appointed as HOD Māori and he will be 
starting in Term 1 2024. Anaru is a 
teacher at Christchurch Boys’ High 
School and has experience teaching Te 
Reo to Year 13. 
 

School Ball 
Students had a great night at the Ball. 
Congratulations to Molly O’Connor and 
the Ball Committee for the superb job 
they did organising it. 
 

Pool 
The pool will be open for keyholders 
from Friday 20th October. You can 
purchase a season key at these meetings 
in the GBHS library. 

 6 pm Thurs 12 October 

 6 pm Mon 16 October 

 6 pm Thurs 19 October 

 6 pm Thurs 26 October 
 

Spring Break 
Our Senior Students have only 3 
weeks of regular classes next term. 
We recommend having a relaxing 
break, and also doing some study 
towards exams.  
A good start is to draw up a study 

plan, and set aside time for initial 
sessions in each subject. Students should 
use the recent School Exams to guide 
where they put their energy. 
 

Studying is not easy. It is really helpful 
when whānau encourage and prasie their 
students for any study they do. Karen 
Boyes recommends 20 minute blocks 
and then at least a 5 minute break. 
 

Moving on  
As whānau are aware,  I have tendered 
my resignation from GBHS, and will be 
leaving at the end of Term 1, 2024.  
I have given the BoT a long notice time so 
that they do not need to rush the 
employment process. The school is in a 
good place, and the timing will provide 
exciting oppportunities for the new 
Principal. 
 

The Board of Trustees will be in contact 
with the community soon about the 
consultation and appointment process.  
 

My best wishes to all of our students for 
the Spring Break. 
 

Ake ake kia kaha 
 

Linda 

Whanaungatanga          Manaakitanga          Wairuatanga          Kaitiakitanga 

Remember…  
If there are any photos or articles or ads 

you would like put in the Goldie,  

please email to  

 

Now is the 
time to return 
all trophies 
presented last 
year.  
 
Please bring 
them into the 
office as soon 
as possible. 

https://www.facebook.com/gbh.school.nz


 

 

Old Art Folios 
We have quite a few Art Folios that came out of Ms 
Abbey Gilligan's counselling area. She had them displayed 
on the walls. We are looking for the creators of the Folios 
(2016-2017) to pick them up. We have a few names: Tanja 
Jevremovic, Blake Mill and Oria.  
Also all art Folios and workbooks from 2021 & 2022, Years 
11,12. and all year 10 murals and workbooks from 2021 & 
2022. 
They can be all picked up from the Art Room before the 
end of October.   And if it's from your older brother or 
sister please come and pick it up. 

Bird Masks 
Year 9 Resistant Materials Technology (RMT) class, second 
rotation, did a bird mask creation with teacher Georgina 
West. The idea was to choose a NZ bird to base their mask 
ideas on and try to express their character in it and include 
some Kowhaiwhai design element in it.  
The learning objective was learning to ‘steam bend MDF’, 
‘spot welding sheet metal’, ‘using fixtures’ such as rivets and 
screws and PVA glue,and working with ‘plastics’. 
Getting familiar with the design process and learning 
drawing techniques such as orthographic and isometric 
drawings. 
Learning to use hand tools such as a metal nibbler and 
jigsaw along with the band saw, linisher, sander and metal 
bender. 
Here (below) you can see a selection of the amazing results of 
this class. You can view them in the school reception area. 

Henry Anderson (owl), and  
Layton Millar (breastplate) 

Ruby Markham 
(right) 

Ruby Darwen (top) 
Lucas Palmer (middle),  
Cooper Vassallo (bottom) 

Lara Boote 

Caleb Gould 
(left) 

Frankie Whiting (top) 
Mamina Sidibe (bottom) 



 

 

Yr 9 &10 Get-to-go Adventure Racing  
Two 8-person teams of year 9 and 10 headed over the hill to 
Rabbit Island for a day of introductory Adventure Racing.  
 

First up was a 70 minute Paddle board relay which proved 
endless entertainment for spectators!  Both teams were 
really competitive in this and we came away only a couple of 
laps down on the all-boys team from NC.   
 

Round 2 was another 70min but on mountain bikes.  If they 
weren't exhausted by now this was sure to do it.  

Two team members at a time had to complete a 500m circuit 
before swapping over.  The more laps completed the more 
points gained!  It was super fast and furious. Again we placed 
2nd and 3rd in our pool.   
 

The last event everyone came together for the 60 min 
Rogaine where each team was split into 2 teams of 4 and 
sent out with only a map and compass to navigate their way 
around the forest adjacent to the beach.  This proved more 

difficult than first thought for 
some.   
 

Overall, a great day out and a 
very close competition.  
 

We placed 5th (252 points) and 
7th (231 points) in the mixed 
grade and NC was the only ones 
in the boys grade!   
 

We'd like to wish Waimea 
College (286 points) the best of 
luck at the nationals in December 
in Tongariro. 

 

Te Whare Kai open every Thursday and Friday  
 

during term time and the Final Day that Te Whare Kai will be open next term is  
Friday 27 October 2023  



 

 

Raft and Rock 
The Senior Outdoor Education class has wrapped up the 
term with two exhilarating adventures that I am excited to 
share.  
Our students embarked on a thrilling Rock Climbing Day in 
Pohara with myself , Dominic Hammond and Simone Gibbs. 
 

Also a  daring rafting excursion on the Buller River, 
alongside NMIT second-year students. Thanks again to 
Tracy Holland for being one of the drivers. 



 

 

The senior Ball was held last Friday, and this year’s theme was Enchant-
ed Forest. Everyone looked amazing, and there were some really cool 
on-theme outfits. The students seemed to all have a fantastic night, 
with lots of sore feet the next day from all of the dancing!  

 

We want 
to say a 
big thank you to those who donated and supported our event 
including Delish, The Mussel Inn, Tickled Pink, Paige Lynette, 
Fresh Choice, Gravity Events, Earth Gems, and TLC. As well as 
all of the teachers and the year 10s who volunteered their 
time to help out at the ball. And last but not least thank you 
to Mr Batten for being a big help with all of the organising and 
preparation for the event.  
 

Ball Committee                        

       
                        (photos by Paige) 



 

 

Year 9 -10 GBHS Rugby Trip 
 
By 9 am on Thursday 7th September the vans were packed 
and ready, so we hit the road to Christchurch. The journey 
turned out to be a slow cruise, full of food and toilet stops. We 
arrived at the accommodation late afternoon and settled 
down for the night in preparation for the big game.  
 
The next day we had breakfast, then went out for a captain's 
run to shake out the cobwebs from travelling and polish up 
our moves. From there we went to Jumpy Land. “Mr Edmond-
son gloriously and magnificently dominated dodgeball with 
flawless ease, and at that moment a new hero was born for 
many of the students”… yeah right!  
 
We then went back to the campground for lunch. It was then 
time to put our game faces on before heading to Christchurch 
Boys’ High Field 1. The ‘field’ turned out to be rock hard! We 
warmed up well but it turned out not to be our day with our 
team suffering a  big loss. However, we did show good im-
provement throughout the game. We were invited over to 
Lone Star restaurant for some food and a chance to get to 
know some of the players before heading back to camp for 

the night. 
 
On day three, half the team woke up early to watch the All 
Blacks before packing up and heading to Culverden for our 
final game against Hurunui. After a slow start we began to get 
into the flow of things towards the second half of the game, 
but there wasn’t enough to overcome Hurunui, landing two 
tries short. After enjoying some seriously good sausages at 
the after match lunch, we had a quick van ride to our motel in 
Hanmer. After checking in we walked up to the Hanmer hot 
pools which was a nice place to soak and slide before head-
ing back to the hotel to watch the Warriors.  
 
On the final day it was just a slow start before packing up and 
cruising back home with many good memories on board.  
 
A big thanks from all the boys to Bradley, Gareth,Tyler and 
Jarred for making it all happen and putting up with all us boys 
for four days. Also a big thank you to Daphne and Mrs Tame 
for helping to organise our trip. 
 

Liam Egan. 



 

 

Some of my activities for MHAW 
I have focused on Mindfulness in the forest on Monday. 
The natural environment is often the cause of some really 
positive emotions we feel such as awe and wonderment. 
And, if we feel these, we should definitely spend more time 
sitting in them because they're so good for our wellbeing.  

 

Tuesday was all about connection and showing gratitude to 
others and self.  
Connection is the ngākau/heart of our wellbeing. It weaves 
us together, making us feel seen, heard, and understood. 
When we nurture meaningful connections with others, we 
fuel our own happiness.   Paul Skerten 

Wellbeing Activity for Wednesday  (below) 



 

 

Calling the creative youth of Mohua...  
 
This October you have the opportunity to showcase your art in two 
iconic Golden Bay exhibitions. 
 
Young@art is the non competitive exhibition for  youth aged 
between 5 and 17 years. 
All entrants receive a certificate with useful and encouraging 
feedback from our “art lovers panel” of professional artists and a 
small prize.  
 
Bay Art is a judged exhibition open to all ar tists based in 
Mohua. The youth section is open to rangatahi aged 12 to 17 and 
the winner will take home a cash prize. There is no theme for the 
youth section this year so let your imagination and creativity run 
wild.  
 
Entries for both exhibitions will be received on Wednesday 19th 
October from 1 – 5pm and the shows open on Friday 20th October. 
Entry forms with all details are available from the school office or 
Tākaka library. 

 

Golden Bay High School 
School Board Election 

 

2023 Student Election  
Results Declaration 

 

I hereby declare the following duly elected: 
 

Kaito Kameyama 
 

Signed 
Jude Edmondson 
Returning Officer 



 

 

GOLDEN BAY HIGH SCHOOL DRESS CODE – 

NO UNIFORM 
 

This dress code applies to all students who have permission 
to not wear uniform.  This applies to Year 12, Year 13, on a 
student’s birthday and designated non uniform days.  
Students should be practically and economically dressed in a 
manner that allows students and parents some choice whilst 
feeling comfortable and confident within themselves.  The 
choice of clothing should be neat, clean and appropriate for 
both school life and everyday work.   
 

AIMS OF GUIDELINES 
To ensure safety, to prevent clothing giving offence, and to 
clarify expectations of appropriateness for everyday work.  
 

GUIDELINES: 
1. Clothing will not carry offensive messages or pictures, 

or slogans relating to alcohol and other drugs. 
2. Footwear must be worn. 
3. Clothing and jewellery must be safe for the 

environment in which it will be worn. 
4. Clothing permitted: 

a. Trousers/jeans 
b. Shorts/skirts/dresses which cover upper legs 
c. Tops which: 

i.  Cover shoulders, back and chest.  An 
example is a T-shirt  

ii. Are tucked in or reach lower than the top 
of the trousers/jeans/shorts/skirt 

iii. Cannot be seen through. 

 

Catherine Hockly has been selected 
as part of the leadership team for the 
NBS Nelson Nyxons Womens 
Representative Squad  in Cricket for 
the 2023/2024 season. 

 

Blake Inspire 
Blake Inspire is a five day programme aimed at educating 

and furthering the experiences and knowledge of those 

passionate for the environment. I applied to join Blake 

Inspire at the beginning of this year and was accepted along 

with 139 other people. 
 

We were split into four groups set at different times and 

places throughout the year. The group I was in (around 30 

people) was based in Auckland at the Millenium.  There was 

so much jam packed into this course and I could talk about 

it for literally days on end.  

Amongst the many experiences that I had, my favourite 

part of the trip was when we visited the predator free 

island Tiritiri Matangi. We got to see Takahe, penguins and 

many other native New Zealand flora and fauna up close 

and learnt so much about the island’s environment. 
 

The programme leaders were absolutely amazing and I 

made some awesome connections with like-minded peers. I 

would highly recommend this programme to anyone who is 

interested in the environment. You don't need any prior 

experience, and the food is incredible!   Briar Culverwell 



 

 

Uniform 
Shop 

 
The uniform shop will be open for Term Four on 
Tuesday 

      10th & 24thOctober,  
                7th & 21st November 
 

from 1-2pm (lunch break). Please check with the 
school office for directions to the Uniform Shop. 
 

You will need either cash, or phone internet 
banking and to show us the transaction before 
you can take the uniform. 
    

Uniform Acc: 03 1354 0575666-01  
and use student’s name as reference, please. 

 

 

Any uniform returns must still have tags on the 
clothing, and not have been worn, thank you. 

 
 
 
 

Any enquiries to Lou Soper  0272259969      
 chardonnay.nz@gmail.com 

 

School Magazine Cover Competition 

 

Would you like to see your design on the cover of the 
2023 School Magazine?  

 

We are looking for a piece of artwork or a design that 
represents our School Values (Manaakitanga - 

Whanaungatanga - Kaitiakitanga - Wairuatanga) and/
or an important aspect of our school community in 

2023. 
 

Submit your entry on paper or electronically as a jpeg 
to Ms Robbie in the Seminar Room by the end of  Week 

3 Term 4 (27 October).  
Include your name, class, and a short description 

explaining the meaning behind your design.  
 

Prize - $100 to the winning entry and your work will 
be featured on the front page of the 2023 School 

Magazine. 

mailto:chardonnay.nz@gmail.com


 

 

Building Progress 


